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EXHIBIT V



10/3/2019 Proj el qverdueny VS STFPMaD GrveiERNING DESSHEE ENERYPTEDI CPRERRpspnse for 2018-ICFO-45230

E@@ Lance Sims <Ilsims@pogo.org>

PROJECT ON GOVERNMENT OVERSIGHT

Fwd: [WARNING: MESSAGE ENCRYPTED]ICE FOIA Response for 2018-ICFO-45230

Jake Laperruque <jlaperruque@pogo.org> Fri, Sep 28, 2018 at 3:21 PM
To: Lance Sims <Isims@pogo.org>

ICE's response after two follow up emails (text below their response) asking if they had searched Enforcement and
Removal Operations (ERO) and if not why, with their response pretty much being \_(V/)_ /[

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: <ice-foia@dhs.gov>

Date: Thu, Sep 27, 2018 at 4:00 PM

Subject: RE:[WARNING: MESSAGE ENCRYPTED]ICE FOIA Response for 2018-ICFO-45230
To: jlaperruque@pogo.org

Dear Mr. Laperruque,

For 2018-ICFO-45230, a search of ERO was not conducted. If you would to appeal the response to your request, please utilize the
contact information that was provided in the letter that accompanied the responsive documents to your request.

Sincerely,

ICE FOIA

From: Jake Laperruque <jlaperruque@pogo.org>

Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 3:27 PM

To: ice-foia@dhs.gov

Subject: Re: [WARNING: MESSAGE ENCRYPTED]ICE FOIA Response for 2018-ICFO-45230

Greetings,

| just wanted to quickly follow up to check if you could provide any additional information on whether the FOIA search conducted
included Enforcement and Removal Operations, and if not, whether it would be possible to conduct a search for ERO for documents
requested in our FOIA.

Thank you,
Jake

On Thu, Sep 20, 2018 at 2:17 PM, Jake Laperruque <jlaperruque@pogo.org> wrote:
Greetings,

Thank you for your response to our request. Your response letter indicated that searches for relevant documents were conducted
for several offices within ICE, but Enforcement and Removal Operations (ERO) was not listed among them. | wanted to follow up to
check if there was any reason for this, and if it would be possible to conduct a search of ERO for documents requested in our FOIA
(I've reattached the original request with this email).

Thank you,

Jake
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